






 
April 21, 2020 
 
Keith M. Shank 
2324 Westview Dr 
Springfield, IL  62704 
 
Dear Mr. Shank: 
 
The Department of Natural Resource is in receipt of your comments on the Proposed Amendment to Ill. 17 
Administrative Code 1010, Illinois list of Endangered and Threatened Fauna.  We appreciate your time and 
thoroughness in preparing these comments and will address each one specifically. 
 
Comment 1.  You correctly asserted that the Department must approve proposed changes in the Illinois List of 
Endangered and Threatened Species after a public hearing has been held in compliance with the Statute [520 
ILCS 10/6 and 10/7]. The public hearing was held on Friday, October 11, 2019. I don’t believe you were 
suggesting that we failed to comply, and I can assure you that both steps were completed properly.  Rather, 
your suggestion that these events should be documented in Part 6 of the Notice Page is noted and will be 
considered for future amendments.   
 
Comment 2.  This comment contends that the Notice Page incorrectly characterized this Amendment by stating 
that there is no impact on municipalities.  The logic presented is that local municipalities must consult with the 
Department [520 ILCS 10/11] on proposed actions that may impact species listed in Parts 1010 and 1050.  While 
true, recommendations by the Department are not mandatory but voluntary in nature.  The Department 
maintains that any impacts are indirect and the authority for final decisions is retained by the local units of 
government. 
 
Comment 3. We agree with your comment that switching the listing format from a Phylogenetic outline to an 
alphabetical order format may have introduced a level of complexity in understanding which species were 
added, dropped, or changed.  The administrative rule amendment process requires that we show all text 
modifications, which is why the Board developed a summary of changes to the List and made it available in the 
online Public Hearing Announcement.  https://www2.illinois.gov/dnr/ESPB/Pages/ESPB-Hearing-
Annoucement.aspx. This file documenting changes from the 2015 List will be retained on the Illinois 
Endangered Species Protection Board’s website for future reference. 
 
Comment 4.  We appreciate your concern for the status of both the Little Brown Bat and the Northern Long-
eared Bat and share your concern.  While the evidence suggests both are in decline, no petition was presented 
to the Board for either species.  Therefore, no action was taken by the Board.  The Department continues to 
expand its monitoring capabilities for gathering information on these species.  If data should indicate that 
listing should proceed outside of the 5-year cycle, the Board and Department can pursue that measure.  
Contrary to your suggestion that the State is waiting for the Federal Government to act on these species, that 
is not the case.  Illinois’ list and listing process are separate and independent from the Federal list, other than 
the automatic addition of Federal species to the State list.  Also, contrary to your comment that no action on 
these species can be expected from the Federal Government at this time outside of a court-mandated action, 
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the Department is recently in receipt of a data request and coordination contact from the U.S. Fish and Wildlife 
Service to begin a Species Status Assessment (SSA) on both of these species. 
 
Comment 5.  Regarding your concern for the Hoary Bat, Eastern Red Bat, and the Silvered-haired Bat and 
potential impact to these species from the growing wind energy industry, we offer the following comments.  
Again, we share your concern and, as alluded to previously, the Department continues to expand its bat 
monitoring capacity throughout Illinois.  Additionally, we work closely with the wind energy industry on 
mitigating the impacts associated with bat strikes.  This work also includes careful coordination with the U.S. 
Fish and Wildlife Service on all wind farm installations in Illinois.  While we hope impact-avoidance strategies 
can significantly reduce impacts and avoid listing, the Department will address the status of these species 
based on the best scientific data available going forward.  Again, the status of these bats can be considered by 
the Board and the Department outside the 5-year cycle for revision of the Illinois List. 
 
Thank you again for your comments. 
 

 
 
Ann Marie Holtrop 
Division of Natural Heritage 
Illinois Department of Natural Resources 
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